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IMPORTANT DISCLAIMER: This information has been gratuitously provided by Ashland. Although it is intended to be accurate, Ashland 
DISCLAIMS ANY AND ALL LIABILITY, EITHER EXPRESS OR IMPLIED. This information is based on many factors beyond Ashland's control, 
including but not limited to the completeness and accuracy of information received, or the conditions prevailing when operations 
were observed and/or sampled. In choosing to rely on or use this information, you assume all risk including the results obtained and 
agree to indemnify Ashland against any and all claims. All recommendations or suggestions must be evaluated by you to determine 
their applicability or suitability for your particular program. Any information claimed by Ashland to be confidential or proprietary is not 
to be disclosed to any third party. 
 
The United Kingdom has exited the EU, however REACH and/or REACH-type requirements still continue to apply. Please refer to 
“Ashland position on Brexit” Letter for further information. 
 
Ashland Services BV Noordweg 9, 3336 LH Zwijndrecht, The Netherlands 

 
15 May 2025 
  
Subject: REACH Annex XVII, Restrictions and Ashland 
 
Dear Customer, 
 
The following information is provided to you in response to your request to communicate Ashland’s position 
concerning the Restriction of Substances listed in Annex XVII of REACH. 
 
On June 1, 2009, the Annex XVII of REACH, “Restrictions on the manufacture, placing on the market and use 
of certain dangerous substances, preparations and articles,” entered into force. This annex replaced 
Directive 76/769/EEC, which directive already contained restrictions on the use of certain substances and 
preparations. It is therefore a formal and administrative change. Restrictions that were into force prior to 
June 1, 2009, will remain effective. The only difference is the legislative reference. 
 
The purpose of the legislation is to restrict the use of substances due to unacceptable health/ 
environmental impacts (the standard phrase in the annex is “shall not be used”). 
 
Ashland can confirm that it complies with this part of the REACH legislation and substances listed in the 
Annex XVII are restricted in use, if at all present in the Ashland product portfolio. 
 
If you have questions regarding any REACH-related subject, please contact us via your Ashland 
representative. 
 
 

Kind regards, 

 
Tim McArragher 

Snr. Regulatory Affairs Manager – EMEA 
 


